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             UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA 
26 September 2010 

 

WELCOME TO GLEN WAVERLEY UNITING CHURCH 
 

If you are new to our congregation please fill in a Visitor Card so we may 
have the privilege of contacting you.  Cards are available at the door, at the 

end of the pews, and on the ‘Welcoming Table’ in the foyer.   
Please make yourself known to one of our members and join us for a 

‘cuppa’ between services. 

SUNDAY 3 October      Pentecost 19 
  8.00 am   Rev Greg Fry (Holy Communion) 
 
  9.00 am   Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion) 
    Choir 
 
11.00 am   Rev Greg Fry 
    Deo Volente 
 
  4.30 pm   4.30 Family Activity 
 
  7.00 pm   “Seven social sins of Ghandi” (Part 2) 
 
Lectionary   Lamentations 1: 1-6 Lamentations 3: 19-26 or   
    Psalm 137 
    2 Timothy 1: 1-14, Luke 17: 5-10 

SUNDAY 26 September      Pentecost 18 
 
  8.00 am   Peter Baker 
 

  9.00 am   Rev Greg Fry 
    Worship Band 
 

11.00 am   Rev Ineke Gyles 
    Choir:  ‘When I am down and oh, my soul’s so weary’ 
 

No 4.30 pm service - School Holidays 
 
  7.00 pm   “Seven social sins of Ghandi” 
 
Lectionary   Jeremiah 32: 1-3a, 6-15, Psalm 91: 1-6, 14-16 
    1 Timothy 6: 6-19, Luke 16: 19-31 

Vision Statement: 
GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that 

unconditional love.meet_god@anytime.with.us 
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After 15 months of discussion and discernment, Church Council on 

Wednesday 15 September approved a change affecting the 9.00am 

worship. The last 9.00am worship will be a celebration on November 

21st. A  different form of worship will commence on February 2nd at 

9.30am. More details will be shared with you over the coming weeks. 

Worship at 8.00 am,11.00 am, 4.30 pm and 7.00 pm will continue.  

UCAF Group Meeting 

Tuesday 5 October at 10.00 am 

 

Speaker:  Herman Linde of “Open Doors” 

This organisation supports persecuted Christians world-wide 

 

Goods for Broadmeadows CARE 

ALL WELCOME 

Men’s Fellowship 

Tuesday 5 October at 2.00 pm 

 

Guest Speaker:  Malcolm Chamberlain 

“Trekking the Himalayas’ 

 

Enquiries:  9764 0975 

Planned Giving Envelopes for the next 12 months are available  

from the table in the Foyer. 

 

Please check—take yours an any you can deliver 

to others in the next week. 

Please check name and address carefully and advise the Recorder 

Ken Hutchinson (9884 4002) of any changes. 

Next edition of Newview is in the planning stages! 

 

YOUR items and articles are what makes Newview happen, so please 

forward your contribution to Faye Wagon by 6 October!!!! 

Leave at the Office or email fayewagon@australiaonline.net.au 
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SUPPORTIVE CARE LINK SERVICE  
 

Please contact Laurel Muir 9560 1518 if you are aware of peo-
ple needing the support provided through our  

Care Link Service.   
We are glad to be of service. 

DAYLESFORD GETAWAY - from Monday 18 October onwards. 

A group of congregation members over the last few years have taken 

their caravans or hired cabins at the Daylesford Caravan Park for a 

few days to relax and have fun and fellowship.  Many are returning 

this year from Monday 18 October onwards and would welcome any 

others.  If interested talk to the Chamberlains, Lemkes or Lennons - stay as 

long or as little as you like - and add your name to the list on the office counter 

if you wish to go.   

You must make your own booking early as cabins are  

filling fast.   

Phone the Daylesford Caravan Park on 5348 3821.  

KIDS HOPE 
 

Our Kids Hope (one to one mentoring) program at Highvale Primary School is  
proving to be rewarding or both the child and mentor.  We are currently short one men-
tor and so have a student from Highvale Primary who is in need of a special friend in a 
mentor. If you have ONE HOUR a week that you can spare and would like to spend 
some quality time with this student, please contact me ASAP.  
  

Carolyn Blakemore (9886 4451 or cazmb@tpg.com.au) 

UCAF / ST. LEONARDS FASHION PARADE   

An invitation has been received from St. Leonard’s Friendship Club for their 
Fashion Parade on Monday October 25th, 12 noon.  Tickets $15.  We have 
been allotted  9 tickets and their Secretary needs to know how many and be 
paid by October 4th. 

Contact Ann Wardell 98846814 if you would like a ticket 

A date for your diary! 

There will be a Newcomers’ BBQ at Greg & Judy Fry’ home,  

15 Southdown Avenue, on Sunday 24 October at 12.30 pm. 
 

BYO meat and salad or sweets to share. 
 

Come and meet our newcomers and make them feel welcome. 
 

Enquiries:  Jan 9803 6820 
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LEIGHMOOR TEA DANCE 

Uniting Aged Care - Leighmoor Centre presents the Leighmoor Tea Dance on   

30 September from 1.30 to 3.30 pm at Koorang Uniting Church,  

177 Murrumbeena Road,  Murrumbeena.  The traditional tea dance comes alive 

with an afternoon of dancing, live band music and afternoon tea. 

TICKETS $10 - Bookings Essential - Phone:  9532 1094 - refreshments  

included.  

DIARY DATES 2010 
(Legend:  R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, 

K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue) 
 

Monday 27 September (School Holidays) 

10.30 am Leisure Time R1, F & K 

  7.30 pm Alpha Course at 15 Southdown 

  7.30 pm Meditation Group O (Contact:  Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379)  

  8.00 pm Badminton H  (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Helen Boucher 8819 3714) 

 

Tuesday 28 September (School Holidays) 

  9.00 am Tennis - Ladies Social O (Contact:  Eileen Scott 9800 4005)  

11.15 am UCAF Executive V 

  7.30pm Communications Committee R2 

  8.00 pm Deo Volente R1 

  8.00 pm Encounter O (Contact: Lois Hosking 9560 1981) 

 

Wednesday29 September (School Holidays) 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342) 

  8.00 pm Free Spirit  C (Contact:  Deb Leigh 0411 778 417) 

 

Thursday 30 September (School Holidays) 

  8.00 pm Choir C (Contact:  Barbara Hurst 9803 9346) 

  8.00 pm NO Badminton H   (Due to hall being set up for Wedding) 

 

Friday 1 October (School Holidays) 

10.00 am Ineke’s Friday Morning Group R2) 

  7.30pm Adult Group  C - The Melbourne Male Choir 

 

Saturday 2 October (School Holidays) 

  1.00 pm Social Tennis O (Contact:  Graeme Pratt 9560 7991) 

  2.00  pm  Wedding C 

  6.30 pm Chinese Church R1 & K 

 

Sunday 3 October (School Holidays) 

  900 am Kids Church Roster:  Jude & Kat 
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DIARY DATES 2010 

(Legend:  R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, 

K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue) 

Monday 4 October 

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3 

10.00 am Pre-Fete craft H 

10.30 am Leisure Time R1, F & K 

  2.15 pm Leisure time Care Committee R1 

  7.30 pm Alpha Course at 15 Southdown 

  7.30 pm Meditation Group O (Contact:  Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379)  

  7.45 pm Property Committee R1 

  8.00 pm Badminton H  (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Helen Boucher 8819 3714) 

  8.00 pm Bible Study, Share & Prayer O (Contact:  Garry Philpott 9803 8903) 

Tuesday 5 October 

  9.00 am Tennis - Ladies Social O (Contact:  Eileen Scott 9800 4005) 

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3  

10.00 am UCAF Group Meeting H & F 

10.00 am-2.00 pm Community Hub F Everyone welcome.  Pop in for as cuppa and 

  chat.  We’d love to see YOU! 

  2.00 pm Men’s Fellowship R1 & F 

  7.30 pm Pastoral Care Meeting R2 

  8.00 pm Deo Volente R1 

Wednesday 6 October 

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3  

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342) 

  8.00 pm Free Spirit  C (Contact:  Deb Leigh 0411 778 417) 

  8.00 pm CAE Book Group will meet at the home of Bev & Don Reid, 17 Golden 

  Grove, Glen Waverley 9802 4609. 

Thursday 7 October 

10.00 am-2.00 pm Community Hub F Hub Seniors Morning Tea 

  7.30 pm Band Practice R3 

  8.00 pm Choir C (Contact:  Barbara Hurst 9803 9346) 

  8.00 pm Badminton H (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

  8.00 pm Outreach Missional Group Meeting O 

Friday 8 October 

10.00 am Ineke’s Friday Morning Group R2 

10.00 am Inclusive Community Group Meeting V 

  5.30 pm Uthies 

  7.00 pm Youth 

Saturday 9 October 

  9.00 am Wedding C 

  1.00 pm Social Tennis O (Contact:  Graeme Pratt 9560 7991) 

  6.30 pm Chinese Church R1 & K 

Sunday 10 October 

  900 am Kids Church Roster:  Kaye & Rebecca 
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Alison Dingwall Alison Dingwall Alison Dingwall Alison Dingwall and  Brian ClarksonBrian ClarksonBrian ClarksonBrian Clarkson 
 

are getting married on  

Saturday 2 October 2010 at 2.30 pm 

and would love to share this happy occasion  

with you. 

 

Following the Service, please join them for 

Afternoon Tea  in the Hall. 

If attending, add your name to the list on the Office counter  

by Sunday 26 September 

As part of the Monash Seniors Festival, there will be a Positive Ageing 
Lifestyle Expo held on Wednesday 29th September at Treseder Hall,  
Glen Waverley Secondary College, 10am - 2pm. 
 

Once again, LEISURE TIME will have an information stall to promote what our 

church offers to seniors in our local community.   
 

There will also be many other information stalls, demonstrations and some 
refreshments. 
 

Please drop in to see us at the Expo. We would love to see you there. 
 
Margaret Fraser 
Leisure Time Committee 

FUND RAISING FOR ASYLUM SEEKERS   
 
Churches in the Outer Eastern network have been offered an opportunity to raise 
funds for asylum seekers, by manning The Lion's Den Opportunity Shop in  
Blackburn for the week commencing October 11.  We need to provide staff for 3 
hour shifts, Monday to  Friday  10.00 am-1.00 pm  and  1.00 pm-4.00 pm, and  
Saturday 9.00 am-12 noon.  We would be supervised by the manager.  There is a 
desperate need for volunteers and anyone willing to give up 3 hours for this cause 
would be mightily appreciated!                                                                       
 
Contact Robin Pope 9561 7021 or popesr@aapt.net au if you are able to help. 
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ROSTERS - 2010 

 

BIBLE READERS 

September 26    9.00 am Graham Peters 

   11.00 am Evelyn Fleming 

October 3    9.00 am Barbara Hurst 

   11.00 am Rona Pooley 
 

DOOR STEWARDS 

September 26    9.00 am Ted Bedford, Keith Boundy, Fiona Leister 

   11.00 am Lesley & Eric Armstrong 

October 3    9.00 am George & Jenny Abraham, Lynne Boyer, Josephine Sim 

   11.00 am Stan & Joyce Ford 
 

ELDERS - COMMUNION STEWARDS 

September 26    8.00 am Peter Baker 

October 3    8.00 am Kaye Mackinnon 

     9.00 am John Hurst, Glenn Laub Peter Barr, Geraldine Fleming, 

     Barbara Krieger, Judy Lowe, Beverly McGlead, Kaye Morgan 
 

ELDERS     DOOR                      VESTRY 

September 26    9.00 am Brian Clarkson, Barbara Krieger  Graeme Frecker 

   11.00 am Peter Barr, Jan Clear   Jan Clear 

October 3    9.00 am Marjorie Bedford John Kenez  Jan Clear 

   11.00 am Sue Morgan    Herb Fleming 
 

FINANCE STEWARDS 

September 26    9.00am Michael & Joanne Boldiston 

   11.00 am Robert O’Brien, Shanta Mohinadeen 

October3    9.00 am Michael & Sue Stringer 

   11.00 am Peter Claridge, Winnie McGregor 
 

FLOWERS  

September 26    Wendy Pratt 

October 3    Kaye Mackinnon 
 

MORNING TEA 

September 26    Jean Fullard, Audrey Moloney, Alison Hawkins 

October 3    Colin & Shirley Yates, Winnie McGregor 
 

ORGANISTS 

September 26    8.00 am Wallis Gandell 

      9.00 am Worship Band 

    11.00 am Robert Fleming 

October 3    8.00 am Ame´ Pockllington 

      9.00 am Robert Fleming 

    11.00 am Robert Fleming 
 

WELCOME TABLE 

September 26    Frances & John La Fontaine 

October 3    Bobbie Rooks, Geraldine Fleming 
 

CHOIR INFORMATION:  http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/ChoirPage or phone 9803 9346  
 

CLEANING - 2 October 2010   (Please note:  Wedding Saturday 2 October at 2.30 pm) 

Area 1:  Roger & Jenny Vass   Area 2:  Geoff Willis Noelle Gibson 

Area 3:  Dean & Jason Mann   Lawns:  Ian Poulter, Ron Wilson 
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Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 

Postal Address:   
Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway 

Glen Waverley   3150 
 

Office Hours:  Mon-Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
(except Public Holidays) 

 
Phone:     9560 3580 
Email:     office@gwuc.org.au 

Fax:     9560 1735 
Internet Address:   http://www.gwuc.org.au 
 

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/ 

REV GREG FRY          ph:  9561 3031 
Email:   gjandco@bigpond.net.au 
 

REV INEKE GYLES  ph: 9703 1870 
Email  revineke@hotmail.com 
 

Ministry for Seniors  
ALISON DINGWALL  ph 9560 3167 
Email  madingwall@optusnet.com.au 

  

Children & Families  

DEBBIE DAVEY   ph: 8802 7028 
Email:  debbiedavey67@gmail.com 
 
 

Ministry for Youth & Young Adults 

ALANEE HEARNSHAW  ph:  0402 030 342 
Email  alanee.h@gmail.com 

As part of the Glen Waverley and District InterChurch Council 

“Cycle of Prayer - Congregations praying together”, we at  

Glen Waverley Uniting Church lift up in prayer Rev Morag Thorne 

and her congregation at Mulgrave Church of Christ. 



SEPTEMBER COMMUNITY OUTREACH REPORT 
 

Congratulations 
In recognition of her work for East Timor, Meagan Lowe 
was recently awarded the Stonnington Council Young 

Citizen of the Year award.  We offer Meagan our hearty 
congratulations for this well-deserved recognition of her 

efforts.  
 

Tanks for Timor Update 

Exciting News!  We are so excited to announce that this 
Sunday, 3 October we will have a special guest at the 
9.00, 11.00 am and 7.00 pm services.  John Gusmao, a 

friend from Baguia, will be coming to speak to us!  He has 
been sponsored by InfoXchange to come to Australia to 

attend a carbon trading and agriculture conference in 
Tasmania and will then be spending some time in 
Melbourne.  John has been an incredible help on the 

ground in Baguia sorting out  logistics for the Tanks for 
Timor project.  He is the local biology teacher, a village 

leader, and protagonist for many of Friends of Baguia’s 
projects, and other community development activities.  
We hope that you can come to hear and meet him! 
 

We have just confirmed that the money raised by Tanks 
for Timor, plus a sub sequent generous donation from 

Rotary Melbourne, will enable us to install water tanks 
AND toilet sanitation facilities at the primary schools in 

Gulari Ossofulari and Bubuha villages.  These projects are 
getting underway and should be finished before the wet 

season commences in December.  Your generosity has 

enabled us to do more than we ever imagined.  Look out 
for more updates soon! 

 

Reminder re Kenya BooksRemember to place your 
order for these books which record the moving mpressions 

of our Kenya contingent in 2009.  Order sheet in foyer.  
 

The Hub 

 

As a Hub volunteer, I am often asked : 

�  What’s The Hub about? 

�  What do you have to do? 

�  Does it really work? 
 

Here are my answers to these questions. 
 

What is the Hub about? 

 

For me, The Hub is about giving a friendly face to our Church 
on week days.  Many of us call into the church for a variety of 
reasons – to drop something off, to collect something, to see 
Wendy on business, or to attend a meeting.  We usually intend 
to dash in and out and be on our way, BUT - on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays, between 10.00 am and 2.00 pm you will hear some 
music playing in the foyer, and a group of people sitting around 
a coffee table, drinking tea or coffee, and eating too many of 
Judith’s legendary biscuits, while busily engaged in catching up 
with each other. Very few people resist the opportunity to stop 
and join in. Many find themselves still there twenty minutes 
later, having caught up with someone they haven’t seen for 
ages or having at last put a name to a familiar face. While this 
may be seen as providing hospitality to only those within the 
Church family, this has proved to be unexpectedly valuable. 
Moreover, it presents a warm and inviting image to passers-by 
who sometimes drop in to see what’s going on, to people from 
the community who have come to make enquiries, and to some 
lonely people who are glad of a hot drink and a chat. 
 

What do The Hub volunteers do? 

They talk! 
They welcome everyone who comes in. 
They answer questions. 
They make cups of tea, dispense biscuits ,(and wash up 
afterwards!) 
They listen. 
They see what goes on in the life of our Church, and are glad to 
be part of it. 
 
Does it work? 

Why don’t you come and find out? 



 

SPECIAL MORNING TEA  

AT THE HUB 

GLEN WAVERLEY UNITING CHURCH   

DURING SENIORS’ WEEK 

 

 

Thursday 7
th
 October 2010 

10 am –12 noon 

ALL AGES WELCOME 

 

Come and share morning tea with our 
seniors who volunteer their time to help 
in our church and our community in so 
many different ways. 

Bring your family and friends. 

Surprise entertainment at 10.45am. 

If you are coming, please add your name 
to the list on the counter outside the 
office. 

 

If you need transport to attend the morning tea 
please phone the Church Office on 9560 3580. 



 

THE  MELBOURNE 

MALE  CHOIR  
Friday 1 October—7.30 pm at GWUC 

$5 at the door 

All welcome—supper provided 

A choir of 20 who will perform a variety of works by: 
 

Faure,   Caiccini,   Rogers & Hammerstein,   and 

Andrew Lloyd Webber 

 

Solo Artist:       Tony Meeuwsen 

Musical Director:       Chris Stock 

Accompanist:      Amanda Kepert 

GLEN  WAVERLEY  UNITING  CHURCHGLEN  WAVERLEY  UNITING  CHURCHGLEN  WAVERLEY  UNITING  CHURCHGLEN  WAVERLEY  UNITING  CHURCH    

A D U L T    G R O U PA D U L T    G R O U PA D U L T    G R O U PA D U L T    G R O U P    
presents 

   Enquiries:    Pat/Ross   9780 2691 

      Bobbie   9803 0379         

      Graeme   9561 1370 



EVENT ORGANISED  BY
AMOUNT  

RAISED

Book Sale &      

Morning Tea
GOLD  FISH / CHOIR  $     4,194.75 

Cathedral Music CHOIR  $     1,650.00 

International Dinner AQUA & RED  FISH  $     3,139.40 

A Pleasant Sunday 

Afternoon
FREE  SPIRIT  $        480.00 

Family Dance DEO  VOLENTE  $        820.00 

Catering FAY WAGON  $     2,300.00 

 $   12,584.15 

2010  FUND RAISING EVENTS                                                                                                                                   

To Support Our Church Mission                       

Programme & Activities

TOTAL AMOUNT  RAISED


